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Issue Number – 9  

Thursday 30th June 2022   

Friday 1st July – Non-Uniform Day 

For Year 4, Year 5 and Year 
6, Sports Day will be on Monday 4th July 

2022. 

For Year R, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 
3, Sports Day will be held on Thursday 7th 

July 2022. 

Parents are invited to come along and 
watch their children in the races from 

1:15pm on the above days. 
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We are fast approaching the end of term and there are some great times ahead! 
 

We are all looking forward to Sports Day next week, and inviting parents in to school in the 
afternoon to cheer on the children. 

 
It has been lovely to welcome Ms Schofield back from her maternity leave, as well as 

welcoming Mrs Smile back in a few weeks' time. 
 

Sadly, we will be saying goodbye to some staff at the end of term.  
 

Ms Stapleton will be leaving to take on a new role in Sussex. Miss Bryan will also be leaving to 
teach abroad and Mr Stocking will be leaving to teach in a local school. Miss Lambert is also 

leaving to continue with her studies and hopefully become a teacher in the future. We 
welcome Miss Pepper to Year 5, Miss McDougall to Year 3 and Miss Bodkin to Year R. 

 
Mrs Chandler is now working three days a week and will be supporting in Year R and Year 1. 

 
Yesterday's transition day was really successful and the children all seemed happy and relaxed 

with their new teacher. 
 

The school continues to be in an OFSTED window and so not all children will be able to bring 
their books home at the end of term. We will of course return any books held by school to the 

children in due course. 
 

Thank you for your continued support.  
 
 

  

 
Very best wishes,  

 

Mrs Jones      
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Learner of the Week - Thursday 26th May 2022  
Flamingo Class: Baylee for flexing her creativity muscle.  

Seahorse Class: Sydney for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Koala Class: Isla for flexing her listening muscle.  

Polar Bear Class: Bella for flexing her listening muscle.  

 

Learner of the Week - Friday 10th June 2022  
Lemur Class: Megan for flexing her independence muscle.  

Toucan Class: Marcus for flexing his engagement muscle.  

Giraffe Class: Hayden for flexing his independence muscle.  

Flamingo Class: Olly for flexing his engagement muscle.  

Elephant Class: Lucas for flexing his absorption muscle.  

Raccoon Class: Olivia for flexing her engagement muscle. 

Koala Class: Grace for flexing her independence muscle. 

Panther Class: Josie-Jo for flexing her empathy muscle.  

Otter Class: Maci for flexing her reflecting muscle.  

Orangutan Class: Freya for flexing her resilience muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Jacob for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

School will finish at 
1:15pm on  

Thursday 21st July 
2022 (last day of 

term).  

Learner of the Week - Friday 24th June 2022  
Lemur Class: George for flexing his listening muscle.  

Toucan Class: Rupert for flexing his empathy muscle. 

Flamingo Class: Freddie for flexing his independence muscle.  

Elephant Class: Evie for flexing her engagement muscle.  

Seahorse Class: Whole class for flexing all of their learning muscles at Fairthorne.  

Koala Class: Whole class for flexing all of their learning muscles at Fairthorne. 

Polar Bear Class: Whole class for flexing all of their learning muscles at Fairthorne. 

Bushbaby Class: Izzy for flexing all of her learning muscles.  

  



  

Total Balances Outstanding  
(23rd May 2022)  

Elephant Class £3.90 

Raccoon Class £17.80 

Seahorse Class £60.90 

Koala Class £24.50 

Polar Bear Class £2.80 

Panther Class £155.90 

Wolf Class £74.70 

Otter Class £46.75 

Orangutan Class £19.70 

Bushbaby Class £50.20 

Total £457.15 

School Dinners and Dinner Money  
= 

We shall be contacting parents, via text, email and 
phone to ensure all balances are cleared by the end of 

the academic year.  

We would like to remind you that school dinners must 
be paid for on the day of ordering, or in advance.  

£2.60 per day.  
Payments can be made either online, or via the office 

by cash or cheque (payable to HCC).  
There should be no outstanding balance on your child’s 

account. If an outstanding balance keeps occurring, 
these can be referred on to Hampshire County Council.  

If you think that you may be entitled to Free School 
Meals, you can check whether you are eligible here: 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants 

Please like and follow our Facebook page 
https://facebook.com/shamblehurstprimary/  

 
We have increasing amounts 
of unnamed lost property in 

school. Please ensure all items 
including footwear are clearly 
named, this can be with pen or 

labels. Please check clothes 
after each wash that this is 

still visible.  

 

During the warmer 
weather, please ensure 
that your child brings a 
water bottle with them 
to school. Please ensure 

this is clearly named.  

 Shamblehurst promotes healthy eating. A balanced, healthy, nutritious diet is important for the development of a child’s physical 
state, as well as for their intellectual abilities. 

Please note the following recommended guidelines set out by the British Nutrition Foundation. 

A child’s lunch should include only the following: 

- A portion of starchy food, eg. wholegrain bap/bread, pitta bread, plain crackers, pasta or rice salad  

- Fresh fruit and vegetables, eg. apple/orange/banana, cherry tomatoes, carrot sticks, mini fruit chunks, etc 

- A portion of milk or dairy food, eg. cheese, plain/fruit yoghurt, etc 

- Small portion of lean meat, fish or alternative, eg. two slices of ham, chicken, beef Quorn, cheese, tuna, egg or hummus, etc 

- A drink - fruit juice (not fizzy), water (not flavoured), milk (not flavoured) 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants
https://facebook.com/shamblehurstprimary/


  

As part of our enquiry ‘Should Zoos Exist?’, we had a visit from Dave Sharpe - Raptor Xotics 
who brought with him a variety of animals from the different classification groups we have 

been learning about. 
Dave discussed why he feels zoos and animal centres are important in helping us to breed 

animals that are near extinction and also to help us learn about animals and their care so that 
for us and the future generations these animals are around on our planet. We had the 

pleasure of learning about and touching or holding a barn owl, a hissing cockroach , a rat , a 
giant African land snail , a crested gecko , a scorpion , a black rat snake  and a giant stick insect. 
All the children were really brave in touching and holding the animals. They asked some really 
good questions to help us build on our knowledge and were very respectful to Dave and the 

animals. An amazing experience was had by all. 
Year 1 Team 

  



  

A big thank you to Mr Fraser that gave us an amazing time 
when he visited us with his supercar!  



 

  

The fire service came to visit Year 2. We learnt how to keep safe in emergencies. We learnt a 
few rhymes to help us remember important aspects. 
1.  'Testing Tuesdays' - Check your fire alarms weekly 

2. 'Matches and lighter never touch.  They can hurt you very much' 
 

We would like to say a huge thank you to Eastleigh Educational Fire service Team. 
Year 2  

 

Christians believe the Bible has authority 
Year 2 had a visit from a blind vicar from St Luke’s church 

called Ben. 
Ben talked to the children about how the Bible tells 

Christians how to behave. 
 

We looked at lots of different Bibles. Ben even had a Bible 
from 1868. 

All were different but just as special. 
 

He shared some Bible stories that have particular 
guidance/authority.  The story of the Good Samaritan, 

Jonah etc. Ben also talked about the Ten Commandments 
and how Christians try their best to follow these rules. 

  

 



  

We would like to say a huge thank you to George Chubb, Joe Baker, Melinda Smith, Rebecca 
Paling, Al Fraser, Becky Veal and Katrina Newcombe for coming into school before half term 

to give an assembly to the year 5 and 6 children about their careers and work. 
This proved to be an exciting, inspirational experience for the children, giving them the 
opportunity to meet new adults and ask our visitors questions about their training and 

salaries! 
The children spoke positively about the assemblies saying that they had lots of new ideas 
about what they would like to do after school.  We have certainly got some budding chefs 

and engineers in the making! 
A huge thank you to you all for your time and preparation for this project.  The McLaren 

Super Car was a hit with everybody in the school community!  
Mrs Richards  

 



  

Family Links  
 

The Family Links course is going well, we have completed 7 weeks and it is lovely to be 
working face to face again with parents and Barnardos again. We have received many positive 

comments and feedback on the journey so far!  
Sarah Curry  

'Thank you for making me feel welcome.' 

'I was a bit dubious about the course, but 
after the first meeting, I’m really looking 

forward to it.' 

Year 2 are exploring 'What makes 
a Hero?' as part of their enquiry 

this term. 

As part of this, they had a visit 
from the guide dogs on 

Monday. Year 2 will be producing 
posters as part of their English 

work to try and raise money for 
this cause. 

If you would like to make a 
donation towards the guide dogs, 

we are collecting in school, eg 
50p/ £1. Please take any 
donations to the office. 

Tom has been a guide dog owner 
since 1990 as he lost his sight 

overnight due to an accident. His 
current guide dog is called 

Toby. We have attached a Tom's 
biography for you to read. 

Thank you for your support. 

 



  



 



 


